
Preview:  school board replaced one-time Elementary and Secondary School 
Emergency Relief (ESSER) COVID relief funding with a $100M real estate tax 
hike and a $90M increase in state funding.

1



Need to show the connection between FCPS funding and real estate taxes.
Fairfax County Public Schools gets most (70%) of its revenue from the county (and 
20% from the state).
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Fairfax County gets 70% of its revenue from real estate taxes (and 15% from the car 
tax).
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Fairfax County gives (transfers) just over half of its revenue to FCPS.  This is called the 
school transfer.  Therefore, if FCPS wants to increase the school transfer, it comes 
from real estate tax hikes.
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The COVID relief (ESSER) funding was intended to be a one-time funding surge.  
However, FCPS replaced the $272M of one-time COVID spending with $272M of 
recurring spending, including $155M for 6% raises.
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Although the FCPS FY23 budget was decreasing by 
$88M, revenues were decreasing by $272M, so they 
needed an additional $184M.  They got it from the state 
($90M) and a county tax increased ($100M).  So FCPS 
got $100M increase in the transfer to teach 10,000 fewer 
students.  So the school board used the decrease in in 
one-time ESSER funding to justify a $100M real estate 
tax hike.
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Instead of decreasing by $272M, COVID spending increased by $36M, from about 
$118M in FY22 to about $154M in FY23.  So, FCPS had about $200M more in FY23 to 
teach 10,000 fewer students.
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Possibility of a school board cover-up?

8



Melanie Meren is the Hunter Mill school board representative.  Of course, the actual 
amount of FY22 COVID spending would not be known until year end.  But the 
question is did the school board know at the time they approved the FY23 budget 
that FY22 COVID spending would be substantially less than $272M and that FY23 
spending would be substantially more than FY22 … to teach 10,000 fewer students?  
Awaiting Mrs. Meren’s answer.
Welcome to the FCPS school boar budget process!!
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